MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


August 2, 2010
The scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on August 2, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:


Don Adams


Domenica McDonald

  None

Anne Bourner


Helen Menke


Richard Cavalier

Fran Vallo


Mary Ann Clendenin



Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian

Domenica reported that a letter was sent to Mr. Tabing on June 15, 2010 per the Board’s directions.  Cristy stated that they had not heard anything more regarding the issue from Mr. Tabing.

Cristy reported that there is a little more than $200 left in the Vicki Tolliver Memorial Fund.  She asked the Board if it would be acceptable to hold the funds until the next set of award-winning books are announced.  The Board was in agreement that this would be a good idea.

The minutes of the June 14, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Don Adams to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.   Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
The change over from Verizon to Frontier services was discussed.

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

A.  The Book Sale is ready to go.

B. Regarding Opening on Saturdays – It was moved by Fran Vallo and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the proposal of allowing Lois, according to her request, to be off Wednesdays and working all Saturdays during the school year, within the guidelines of our regulations.  Lois’s hours, therefore, would be changed to 34 hours/week.  Motion carried unanimously.
C. Blood Born Pathogen Training – Cristy will check into the availability of a video or talk to Tom Ashley regarding 2 sessions to stay within our ½ hour guideline.

D.  Cristy showed the board the rocking chair that needs to be repaired.  It was suggested that she contact Bob Taylor about getting the chair fixed.

E. Review of Serving Our Public 2.0 – Cristy handed out copies to all board members and asked the board to read it prior to the September meeting.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Don Adams to accept the Librarian’s report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business

A.  Helen asked if Mary Ann still needed two copies of the Treasurer’s Report.  The answer is “yes.”

B. It was noted that we need to review Closed Minutes in September.
C. We are still short one board member.  The city hopes to appoint someone at their September meeting.

D. Domenica read the committee appointments and asked if anyone wanted anything changed.  The appointments will stay the way they are for the rest of this fiscal year.

E. It was brought to Cristy’ attention that the library’s flag needs a light on it or should be taken down each evening.  Cristy will check into the light fixture not working and will try to get it the problem resolved.

F. It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled board meeting is September 13, 2010.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board
